
 

 

 
UVIC RETIREES ASSOCIATION  

17th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – JUNE 16, 2010 
 

09:30 a.m. – MacLaurin Building D111 
 

The seventeenth Annual General Meeting of the UVRA was held June 16, 2010, in Room 
D111, MacLaurin Building.  Approximately 27 members attended with Isobel Dawson, 
President, in the Chair. 
 
Isobel Dawson opened the meeting by welcoming those attending, and asked for a minute of 



 

 

Series organized so well for the last five years by Beverly Timmons will be 
continued under John Fitch with the support of the President Dr. David Turpin, 
Vice President of External Relations Dr. Valerie Kuehne and Grant Hughes, 
Manager of Community Relations. 
 
The Benefits Committee will continue to explore transportation issues and 
alternatives for seniors at UVic and in the community.  This may include 
participation in research concerning seniors' needs and requirements.  The 
Association will continue to be in contact with other university retiree associations 
in BC, Canada and the USA in an effort to monitor benefits available at other 
universities that could be offered at UVic.   
 
The President thanked the continuing and outgoing members of the association 
and the board for their contributions and welcomed the incoming board and the 
new members of the Association. The report was accepted. 

(Elizabeth Coey/David Clode) 
 
4.2 Treasurer’s Report 

 
Colin Butterfield, Treasurer, submitted the Treasurer’s Annual Report. indicating a 
$4,253 gain.  During the year there were significant expenditures for computing 
equipment but office supplies are in good order.  The main concern is declining 
membership which the Executive is addressing.  Events are quite successful 
making quite a few dollars.  Next year parking will be handled in a different way. 
     (Colin Butterfield/Victor Neufeldt) 
 

4.3   Benefits Committee – David Clode 
The Chair, David Clode, thanked the Committee members, Cled Thomas, Peter 
Liddell, Winona Pugh, Gerry Poulton and Trevor Matthews for their hard work 
and good judgment.  He reported that a good part of the year was devoted to a 
bus pass for retirees.  David Clode and Isobel Dawson signed a letter with Neil 
Connelly of UVic’s Budget and Plannning office that transit will provide a reduced 
bus pass which the University will subsidize.  Unfortunately, this arrangement is 
on hold at the moment. 
 
The sale of parking permits will be streamlined and a tentative agreement has 
been reached with Campus Security Services 
 
Jim Forbes, Director, University of Victoria Bookstore, has extended a 
complimentary UVic Bookstore Simplicity Club membership to members of the 
UVic Retirees Association.  The yearly membership fee is waived and all general 
book purchases (non-textbook) will be entitled to a 10% discount.  The Computer 
Store will continue to extend educational software and hardware discounts to 
current members of the Association.  To access the Simplicity Club discount and 
Computer Store educational pricing, the official University of Victoria ID Card with 



 

 

 
The Benefits Committee will continue to work on areas which might produce new 
or enhanced benefits for members of the Association. 
     David Clode/Robin MacLeod) 
 

4.4 Communications Committee Report. (Judy Cryderman/Elizabeth Coey) 
 
Since the last general meeting, four editions of the Newsletter have been produced 
involving Laura Proctor, Elizabeth Coey and Judy Cryderman.  The majority of UVRA 



 

 

4.5 Membership Committee Report. (George Smith) 
Isobel Dawson reported in George Smith’s absence. 
 

- looked at the definitions of types of members 
 

4.6 Newsletter 
 

Editing the Newsletter has been an ongoing learning experience.  Trying to keep 
things to a manageable length (6-8 pages) requires discipline   Elizabeth Coey is 
grateful for the enthusiasm shown by members who have contributed their stories.  
We will continue to keep you informed about upcoming events and tri-university 
activities.  David Docherty’s “Physical Activity and Wellness Corner” is a welcome 
addition   Special thanks to Judy Cryderman whose expertise in formatting the 
Newsletter gives it the enhanced look on which many have favourably commented.  
Members should drop off any comments/suggestions/stories they would like to see 
in future UVRA Newsletters 

 
4.6 Nomination Committee Report. (Lyle Robertson) 

Four people have left the Board: Dawn Neill (Vice-President). Doug Alexander 
(member-at-large), Wendy Leyland (Secretary), Colin Butterfield (Treasurer)   
John Fitch has stepped down as Events and is taking over Masterminds from 
Beverly Timmons.  Lyle thanked John Schofield for stepping in as Vice-President 
to June 30, 2010. 
 
Lyle presented the list of proposed new board members for the 2010/2011 year.  
The four new people who have agreed to be nominated are David Docherty for 
Vice—President, Sharon Moulson for Secretary, Kathy Harris as Treasurer and 
Mel Klassen, member-at large. 

  There being no nominations from the floor, the new members 
  were adopted as presented.  The new executive for 2010/2011 
  will be: 
 
  President:     Isobel Dawson 
  Vice-President:    David Docherty 
  Secretary:     Sharon Moulson 
  Past President:    Lyle Robertson 
  Treasurer:     Kathy Harris 
  Benefits:     David Clode 
  Membership:    George Smith 
  Communications:    Judy Cryderman 
  Newsletter:     Elizabeth Coey 
  Events:     Winona Pugh 

Members at Large: Sharon Crumly,  Mel Klassen, Joanne Thomas, Jim Pearce, 
Beverly Timmons 

  Ex Officio Life Member: Peter Darling  
 

4.9 Office Report – Sharon Crumly 
Sharon reported on UVRA volunteer staffing of the office.  There are currently 25 
volunteers.  The Association always welcomes new volunteers 
 

5. Masterminds Report. (Beverly Timmons) 
Beverly Timmons reported on the Masterminds Lecture Series for 2010 and Art Exhibit.  
This was the fifth year of the Masterminds and was successful with many people from 
UVic attending.  The series of four lectures attracted a total of 397 people.  Twenty-



 

 

seven artists participated in the exhibit in the Maltwood Art Museum and Galllery, 
including UVRA members, UVic retirees from both faculty and staff.  Visitors to the show 
indicated that the presentation was excellent, highly skilled, and sensitively done.  Isobel 
expressed her sincere thanks and gratitude to Beverly for her years of service to 
Masterminds. 

 
 
6.  New Business. 

 The matter of parking was discussed and David Clode, Benefits Chair, wants 
system to go directly to the Parking office.  The price of parking permits is 
unknown at this time. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recorded by: 
Sharon Crumly, Acting Recording Secretary 


